Natural Sciences Chairs Council

July 18, 2011
1:00-3:00 p.m. BI-104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Use of social media for the college, Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the observatory
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges
Approval of minutes for June 20, 2011 – Approved as amended
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs 
Kerstin – The SOAR students are breaking in the new computers in the student labs, however they still need to be loaded and she asked that Cindy inform her of when the next set of students will be using them so the techs can work around the SOAR students in getting the proper software loaded on the new computers.
Terry – He thanked Kerstin and the School of Computer Science and Engineering for donating 5 old computers to kinesiology for faculty use.

2. Announcements from Administration
a) CSU effort for online degrees – The Board of Trustees and the Presidential Council are having serious talks about doing more online degrees. Any departments that are interested in offering online degrees needs to let the dean know.
b) Increased Student fees – The Board of Trustees approved an additional 12% increase in student fees beginning in the fall. Undergrads will now pay about $6,000 per quarter and graduates will pay approximately $6,732. These totals also include the additional fee of $54.00 per quarter per student.
c) Students retaking comps – The administration is thinking about charging a fee to retake comps rather than a student having to stay continuously enrolled until they retake them.

d) Doctorate in Physical Therapy – President Karnig is interested in CSUSB possibly offering a doctorate in physical therapy. The dean asked that Terry put together a proposal of what the department would require to complete a doctorate in physical therapy and forward it to Karnig.

e) Second Bachelors Degrees – For those students obtaining a second bachelors degree, the only courses they will need to take are the prerequisites for and the courses in their major. There are still talks going on about moving those seeking a second degree to be required to do so through CEL in the future. 

f) US History/US Constitution courses – These courses may now be waived if a student has to complete more than 90 upper division units to finish their degree.
g) University Budget Council meeting – The council will be meeting today at 2pm regarding the budget for this upcoming academic year. It was reported at admin. council this morning that the cut to our campus will be approximately $2.5 million and that Academic Affairs’ cut will be about 1.98%. Bodman may make the cuts differentially between the five colleges. 
h) SOAR enrollments – Dave M. noticed that he has six chemistry students on campus today that they were not prepared for because today is not a day for natural sciences students. This causes problems in finding faculty to do advising. Cindy will check with Admissions and Student Recruitment to find out what is going on.
Action Items:  
Discussion Items:
1. Scheduling Update – George 
Summer – Session II begins on August 2nd. Census day is on Aug. 10th. The dean reported that there are 383 students enrolled in summer courses that did not make satisfactory progress in the spring and they are in danger of losing their financial aid. There are currently 141 student appeals that financial aid is looking at and they should make their decision on the appeals by the end of this week. If the student appeals are denied, the student will have to pay for their summer courses out of pocket or drop their class. A brief discussion followed.
Fall 2011 – The first day of classes will be September 22nd and census will be October 12th.
Winter 2012 – Schedule build deadline is September 12th, and priority registration begins on October 31st. 
2. Budget for 2011-12 – (see attachment) The dean went over the projected reductions of 1.98% which shows the impact to each department if he took the cut across the board. Dave may choose to do a differential cut, but it is unclear which way he will go until the provost gives us our actual cut. The provost gave a commitment of funding for additional sections that need to be added in the fall to accommodate the students. 
3. One time equipment requests – (see attachment) The dean went over the equipment list with the provost and he was advised to add more requests to the list which will be equal to about $500k. The dean updated the list and shared it with the chairs. The list will be forwarded to President Karnig and he will make the final decision on what equipment purchases will be approved. 
4. Improve advising, retention, & graduation through increased student fee – Cindy reported that she is working on a proposal totaling $122k to improve our peer advising center. She wants to hire up to 10 peer advisors and 1 director. She invited the chairs to peruse the proposal and provide their input. She has to submit the proposal to Milton Clark by August 1st. The college would like an internship site developed that will support all of our departments. Coyote Careers stated that they plan on expanding their internship process and George recommended that we work with Coyote Careers on submitting a proposal rather than doing a separate proposal. After a brief discussion, the chairs agreed to put in a separate proposal for our own internship site. Dwight, Terry and Lal will work on drafting a proposal. Milton Clark will let Rob know today if he plans on submitting a proposal for centralized tutoring or not. If Milton submits a proposal for centralized tutoring, the college will submit a separate proposal. Jim Ferrari is willing to work with Dave Polcyn to draft a proposal. Kerstin said that she will provide input on the proposal as well. 
5. The SOAR program – Cindy reported that SOAR has been going well, however, the biggest challenge we have had so far is there are too many pre-nursing students and not enough advisors to help them. There will be about 100 pre-nursing students here on Thursday and Cindy is soliciting help. Any faculty that are willing to help, she will provide them with an advising template and they will be paid a stipend of $150.Any faculty willing to help needs to contact Cindy as soon as possible. Cindy will send out an updated list of SOAR students expected for Thursday tonight to the chairs.
6. Planning for Sophomore Orientation – Cindy is planning on doing the orientation on the first Saturday after the fall quarter begins. 
7. GE unit reduction – (see attachment) Kerstin gave a presentation on possible ways to reduce the total units required to complete a degree in computer engineering. They are currently at 200 units and in order for the program to be accredited by ABET, they need to add two additional courses which will bring the unit total to 210 units. She is seeking advice from the chairs on how to proceed. The department did extensive research and comparisons with other CSU campuses that offer computer engineering and they are all lower than we are in total units as well as accredited. The department is proposing to double count or waive GE units. A discussion followed and the item was tabled until the next meeting. 
8. Transition with Dave Maynard – Dave had nothing to discuss or report.
9. Construction Projects – George
Observatory – No report
Garden near pool and fitness center – No report
Nursing laboratory addition – No report
